BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR JULY 7, 2016
Attending trustees were President Samantha Hughes, Michael Frederick-Martinez, Jerry Jensen, Peg Stecky, Al Miotke, and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: Rich Thompson 
President Samantha called the meeting to order at 7:13.  

Samantha asked everyone to take a few minutes and review the minutes of the June 2nd board meeting.  She then called for a motion to approve the minutes.  Michael made a motion to approve, with Al providing a second to her motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  
Michael reviewed the treasurer’s report.  She reported we have an ending fund balance of           $55652.99.  After some discussion clarifying expenditures, Phil made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Peg seconded the motion and the report was approved unanimously.  
OLD BUSINESS
Michael reported that new keys have been made for the dog clean-up station, so that it can be refilled with bags.  Thank you, Michael, for taking care of this matter. 
Michael stated that Jack has cleaned the gutters on the clubhouse.     
Springy contacted a Honey Bucket supplier, and has had two portable bathrooms installed against the restroom wall.  These portables will be in use at least until the restroom damage can be repaired.  Jerry volunteered to contact our gate security company to investigate the viability and cost of making the restrooms fob-controlled.  That way we can tell who left the restrooms open and available to vandals.
NEW BUSINESS
 Rich Thompson reported that both he and Michael have had conversations with the fire department about access to the park.  Apparently, after much debate, it is concluded that our lock box is sufficient for fire department access.  
A new discussion about security during busy weekends revealed that some security guards may not have a good understanding of why they are on duty.  Samantha offered to contact Vicki for a review of guard procedure, and to reaffirm to the security company what our expectations are. 
The board had a discussion about the costs of stainless steel fixtures in the restrooms, and the re-plumbing 
requirements to get them to fit.  After comparing porcelain costs to stainless steel costs, the board agreed to proceed with porcelain and work on reconfiguring the restroom lock, plus installing security cameras.

Jerry volunteered to get security cameras,  information for refitting the locks, and signs to warn those that leave the restrooms propped open, the will be identified and held liable for restroom damage.   
Michael noted that there should be some type of border between the beauty bark and the east edge of the kids playground to keep the bark from washing into the pea gravel during heavy rains.  She volunteered to contact grounds keeper Simon to get a bid.  
Samantha mentioned that the basketball hoops have no netting.  She volunteered to purchase chain nets for the hoops.  

Having no other island business to discuss, Samantha adjourned the meeting at 8:35.
The next board meeting will be on August 4, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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